

Meeting 04/09/2021

Venue: Pilditch stadium

Time: 10h00

1. Opening and welcome
Mr Mokganyetsi opened and welcomed us all. Mr Frost prayed.
2. Attendance Register
Roll call was taken. It was circulated.
3. Apologies
Maloney, Jet Moses, Maida Mogoshoa, Simon Vermooden, Pretty Kgosana, Mary Kgosana, Siphosha, Tebogo Radebe, Morongwa Motau, Neels Matthyser, Mampuru Boyboy, Ester Motana, Danie Labuschagne, Chris Callaghan and the deputy president- Matshekg T. Pieter De Jager will be late
4. Introduction of AGN Technical Committee Members:
The chairperson Mr Koena introduced the new committee members and their roles.
Names
E.D Tsetsewa – Secretary
Bronwyn Kruger- responsible for RW and RR.
Donald Pheega- responsible for Technical official issues.
Peter Nteo - responsible for XC.
5. Purpose of the meeting
The president alluded that the new committee would like to work differently and effectively . More specifically work together.
6. ASA Domestic Rules and Regulations
 1. Rule 15
The president asked Mr De Jager to clarify rule 15. For the technical officials. Also rule 15.7 was clarified that said technical officials are not allowed to officiate, do courses or workshops for other provinces without permission from the office. Technical officials will not be denied permission but will be denied funding. The president said there will be a meeting held between technical officials and coaches. Technical officials need refresher courses especially in regard to race walking events. This matter will be taken to the board as it needs urgent attention. The time frame will be 21 days from the 4th of September.
 2. Rule 20
Rule 20 was not printed. Protocol must be observed, and committee must give other technical officials a chance to experience and there must be a working relationship.
7. ASA
Workshops and courses will be on hold as permission from ASA is pending. No workshop can be registered now. Criteria to select presenters, AWFA needed.
8. Technical committee:
Committee must meet and draw up a calendar for upcoming events. Also invite the president and deputy president to the meetings

9. Affiliates and non-Affiliates:

There are people who did not affiliate so it must be done. This year the payments will only be R100. And next year payment for affiliation will be R280.

10. Honorarium/ stipend:

The technical officials requested the stipend to be increased to R300. The president replies by saying a proposal must be drawn up with motivation for the request to be taken to the board.

11. Jackets and outstanding T-shirts:

There are technical officials that did not receive T- shirts. Mr Makola said that there are still few remaining T-shirts at the office. Those that did not receive must notify the office through the technical committee, wherein their sizes should be given in. If there is a shortage the committee must draw up a proposal and take it to the board. A proposal for the procurement of navy blue jackets must be handed to the board.

12. Multi- events/ race walk.

There are very few technical officials for race walking, so a workshop is urgently needed. A suggestion made that all four disciplines RW,RR,XC and T& F must be covered in the workshop .Pieter De Jager indicated that for race walking events ,that we may use specialist race walking TOs and TOs at ASA Level 2.

13. Accreditation

As official's identification is needed. Mr De Jager said that we must wait for ASA as it is busy with accreditation.

14. Development

Mr Mangalane said there is no longer township development programs. (cross country). Even though this is not the right platform for this but because we are with Mr Makola who noted that which was said .

Closure , the president Mr.Mokganyetsi thanked all technical officiala who attended.

Meeting adjourned .

Meeting Secretary

Tumi Tsetsewa.